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REMAIN.

Abide.

Steadfast in the faith.

Eyes and heart and mind fixed on The Lord.

Feet fixed on the path that He has laid out before each
one of us. Not moving to the left or the right. Steady
on with Jesus, He knows the way, He IS The Way.

Led in love, filled with peace, and followed by

goodness and mercy, we are surrounded.

Whether your current view is sunsets over the ocean
or valleys full of shadows, we continue on because He
is there, and He is the same. Our paths may wander
through different circumstances and scenes, but we
are safe in Him. As we continue onward things that

have come will pass... Things always come to pass.

So carry on Christian, and walk assured, all of our

paths end in glory!
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FEEDING PROGRAM

Highlights from Our July Feeding
Programs

In July, our Feeding Program brought together
hundreds of children for two separate events. On
Saturday, July 6th, we hosted a large-scale feeding
program at Soweto Academy, where we welcomed
an incredible turnout of around 700 attendees. The
children not only enjoyed a delicious meal of rice
and ndengu but also participated in fun activities
and listened to a Bible lesson. The school
management had been unsure if we could handle
such large numbers, but as we left, they were
already asking when we would return! Another
positive outcome was that our head cook for the
feeding programs was offered a job in their school

kitchen during the week!

Two weeks later, on Saturday, July 20th, we
partnered with the Tunedem Foundation for
another event at Academia. This feeding program
brought together 150 students for a lively music
session, a Bible lesson, and a shared meal. We are
deeply grateful for the support of our volunteers,
whose dedication makes these events possible. Your
contributions help us continue to serve our
community and spread the message of Jesus Christ,

and we couldn’t do it without you!
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SCHOOL MINISTRY

July and August Highlights

In July, our School Ministry program
visited several schools, including
Elyons Academy where we minister
to 40 children, Joy  Spring
Educational = Centre  with 240
students, St. Juliet Educational
Centre with 135 students, and K.A.G.
Primary School with 480 students
totaling to 895 children every week.
At each school, our staff and
volunteers had the opportunity to
share the gospel and connect with

students.

With the arrival of the August school
break, we paused our regular school
ministry activities and redirected our
efforts to other programs such as
BTS, Shamiri Girls, and Listen Up,
ensuring that the holiday period was
filled with meaningful activities. With
a month off from school and many
parents busy trying to make ends
meet, it is important to offer
programs where young people have a

place to go and something to do.




JOYSPRINGS EDUCATIONAL CENTRE

P.O.BOX 27418-00100, NAIROBL
CELL PHONE: +254716538070 /+254722683890 / +254721261173

3/9/2024
RE: TIIANK YOU FOR YOUR MINISTRY
To whom it may concern,
Greetings!

This hercby comes to thank you so much Team Endless Frontier for allowing your team (o
minister to our children throughout all our school terms upto date,

We are amazed at how wonderful God has been to us and the children are really blessed. Our
experience with the team has been greal and we highly commend them. We believe that
throughout all the generations, the word of God will keep prevailing.

We appreciate the great work you are doing and we look forward to keep partnering with you
again and again.

Blessings.
Team Joysprings

ovaspring@yahoo.com

L

+234716538070

A letter we recently received from Joy Springs, giving us feedback

from our weekly school ministry program with their students.



ADVENTURE

BTS Kids Explore
Oloolua Forest

On Saturday, August 3rd, 57 of our BTS
Kids enjoyed a day out at Oloolua Forest
in Karen. TFor these children, this
adventure was a significant change from
their usual surroundings and offered a
glimpse into a different world beyond
the daily challenges they face. Some of
the teens rarely leave Kibera, so a bus
ride to a nearby forest was particularly

special!

The children enjoyed the peaceful forest,
the waterfall, and the creek. There was a
noticeable contrast between their own
lives and the more affluent lifestyle of
their neighbors in Karen. We hope
experiences like these are not only
enjoyed but also serve as a reminder for
them to excel academically and strive for

a brighter future. Our goal for these

young students is that they become

rooted and grounded in Christ, growing
into responsible adults who can help
their families break free from the cycle
of poverty and embrace a bright future in
God!
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KADONGO CONFERENCE

Listen Up Boys & Shamiri Girls

On Monday, August 12th, a Nairobi team of staff and volunteers
arrived in Kadongo, Homabay, for the Kadongo Boys and Girls
Conference. Hosted by John and Chami, the group included
Brian, Geoffrey, Rodgers, Cynthia, and Luciano, led by George
and his wife, Alice. The week was carefully structured,
beginning with two days focused on ministering to the girls
through morning devotions, Bible lessons, games, and Q&A
sessions. Meanwhile, the men took charge of meal

preparations, ensuring timely breakfasts and lunches.

On Thursday and Friday, the roles reversed, with the men
leading activities for the boys and the women managing the
kitchen. This approach allowed the team to effectively reach
out to about 150 young people. The theme for the week was
"Identity." We addressed questions like, "Who am I?" "Why am I
here?" "Who do I look to?" and "Who can I become in Christ?"

As a parting gift, the ladies received gift packs containing
sanitary towels, innerwear, toothpaste, and toothbrushes, while
the men were given boxers, crocs, toothpaste, and
toothbrushes.

We are so grateful for the team who served and pray that a
lasting impression has been made on these young people. In a
place where mentors and good examples are scarce and
negative influences are rife, we pray that the light of Jesus

continues to shine, drawing lives to the Savior!
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TUMAINI YOUTH CONFERENCE

A partnership with Tumaini Church

In Nairobi, we had the privilege of partnering with a
local church for their Youth Conference, which took
place from Thursday, August 15th, through Saturday.
This event was a collaborative effort with Tumaini
Church. Over the years, we have partnered with this
church in various ways, including through our Feeding
Program and our mentorship programs Shamiri Girls

and Listen Up.

This year’s conference embraced the theme of
"Courageous Living." Holly shared a message on
resilience, while Niko spoke on courageous living,
focusing on the story of the 12 Hebrew spies, and also
took on the role of Master of Ceremonies, ensuring
the event ran smoothly. Our team of volunteers was
also involved, from preparing and serving meals to
engaging attendees in various games and activities.

The conference wrapped up with an exciting volleyball
tournament, where our newly formed team emerged
as champions. It was a great time together, and we are
always grateful for any opportunity to share the
message of Christ and serve our community!




BTS WEEK

"Built on the Rock"

BTS Week kicked off on Wednesday, August 21st, and
wrapped up on Friday, August 23rd, with the theme
"Built on the Rock," inspired by the parable of the Wise
and Foolish Builders from Matthew 7:24-27. The program
included Bible lessons, delicious meals, worship time,
and practical life skills training, covering areas such as

decision-making, self-awareness, and stewardship.

The week saw a substantial turnout, starting with 181
students and 26 volunteers on the first day and growing
to 193 students by the final day. In total, around 230
students were engaged and ministered to during this
three-day program. We earnestly hope that the lessons
learned and experiences shared will have a lasting

impact on these young lives.

Our aim is to present the Gospel in a way that resonates
with young people from the slums, ensuring that our
programs are both enjoyable and educational. We
understand that true impact comes through the
guidance of the Holy Spirit, and we rely on His support
throughout our efforts.

We are deeply grateful for your ongoing prayers and
support, which are crucial in helping us reach out to this
community with the love of our Savior, Jesus Christ.

Thank you for being a part of this meaningful journey.







THE 2024 NAIROBI GIRLS’
CONFERENCE
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Our 2024 Girls’ Conference was held on Saturday, August 24th,
with 148 girls in attendance. The day included fun music and
dancing, a lesson on identity and becoming a new creation in
Christ, a testimony from a Shamiri leader, lunch, and bracelet-
making so that each attendee could leave with a reminder of what
they had learned.

We wrapped up the day by gifting each participant a gift pack T
with essential items, including underwear and sanitary towels.
We are grateful for everyone who helped make this event so

special!




YOUNG ADULTS CLASS o
GRADUATION )‘
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After three months of engaging with our Young Adults each
Friday for two hours, we wrapped up our time together on August
28th. Our final day was a yummy one, with our awesome kitchen
team serving a delicious meal to celebrate. Each staff member
took time to share a final message of encouragement as many of
the young adults head off to jobs and university.

We sincerely hope that the messages of hope and instruction they
received will continue to resonate in their lives. To our Young
Adults: As you go, go with God!



SPORTS MINISTRY

Introducing Our New
Volleyball Team!

We have an exciting update from our Sports
Ministry! In addition to our soccer team, we
have recently launched a new volleyball team.
We're pleased to announce that the team has
performed exceptionally well, winning their
first game at a recent tournament held at
Tumaini Church.

As we continue to support and develop this
new team, we look forward to purchasing
jerseys, volleyballs, and a net. This new team
is a fantastic way to engage with schools,
teachers, and students. After each match, we
enjoy tea and mandazis while sharing a

devotion.

Stay tuned for more updates!
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To all who give:
Giving in time,
Giving in prayer,

Giving financially:

We thank our God upon every remembrance of you,
Always in every prayer of ours for you making request with joy,
For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until
now;Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath begun
a good work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ!

Philippians 1:3-6
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